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T he Skagit-Snohomish Regional Group of the Horseless Carriage Club of America is a 

non-profit organization with an active membership dedicated to the preservation of pre-
1916 motorized vehicles, literature, accessories, history, and associated items.  
 

Any person/family who is a current member of the Horseless Carriage Club of 

America, with interest or ownership in pre-1916 vehicles shall be eligible to apply for 
membership.  Dues are $15.00 per year and include a minimum of 10 issues of the 
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e-mailed to other regional groups and the National Board.  Permission to reproduce 
material appearing in this publication is granted, provided credit is given to the original 
source. 
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Presidentôs Ramblings 
 

Our June Skagit/Snohomish HCCA Pancake 

Haus tour and business meeting in Edmonds 

was an excellent tour/meeting. In light traffic, we 

traveled along tall tree lined roads, and visited 

the Kruckebergs' Botanical Garden. With 

occasional salt water views, we moved along 

the Edmonds waterfront and eventually worked 

our way around to the Pancake Haus for lunch 

and the business meeting. The tour was most 

enjoyable for both the attending club members 

and especially the many locals who had never 

seen our old cars before. Having tours with our 

meetings, when we can add in a tour, gives us 

a chance to get our cars out and to shake them 

down, readying them for the bigger tours that lay 

ahead. On that sunny Saturday morning in 

Edmonds, we drove our 1910 Kissel Kar and we 

learned how to fix its slipping cone clutch. We 

learned that if we were to give it a dusting of 

diatomaceous earth, that our slipping clutch 

could be fixed. Our members said that the 

diatomaceous earth can be purchased from the 

hardware store where it is sold as an ant and 

crawling insect killer. Our club meetings benefit 

our members in many different ways. Whether it 

is finding a car's fix, finding a part, or finding 

another antique car, meeting with our members 

always has benefits for us. See you at our next 

club tour/meeting on Sunday, the 9th of July at 

the Findlays' BABE Run in Surrey, British 

Columbia. 

 

SSsssteamer ~ ~ ~ ~   ~    ~ 

AKA Pat Farrell 

 

2017/18 Calendar  
Please submit calendar updates to Tom Brethauer 
promptly, as future planning depends on this 
information.  

 
JULY 2017  
Jul 6-9 Sea-Tac  HCCA Red Carpet Tour, 

Will be in Bellingham, contact 
Tony Zimmerman 425 -823-9036  

Jul 9  BABE run, Ken & Chris Findlay, 
Surrey, BC 10:0 0 am start. Tour, 
then lunch,  back to Findlayõs for 
strawberry shortcake.  This will be 
the July Skagit -Snohomish HCCA 
tour  & meeting for July.  

Jul 16 -21 òMotoring in Montana (Model T) 
Touró in Whitefish Montana. 
tenmodelt@gmail.com  

Jul 29  Lynden Car Show  
AUGUST 2017  
Aug 2 -5 Puget Sound Antique Tractor 

Show, Lynden, WA at Berthusen  
Park . Info: Les Gitts  

Aug 3 -6 KISS 1-2 cylinder Tour, Buckley, 
WA at the Econo Lodge, phone 
360-829-1100  

Aug 8 -12 Portland Moonshine Tour  
Aug 12  Ballard Locks 100 year 

celebration, Sea -Tac HCCA 
helping to attract cars to show  

Aug 13 -18 Northern òBrassó Lights Tour, 
Sherwood Park, Alberta, CA   
Mike Reid , (780) 464 -6146        

Aug 26  Skagit -Snohomish HCCA Meeting 
& possible Tour , Steve Hammatt 
open garage  celebration  

SEPTEMBER 2017  
Sep 10 -14 Skagit -Snohomish òIts Uphill from 

Jawbone Flatsó regional fall tour , 
Lewiston , Idaho . Mike Martin 360 -
654-0252 or email  
michael.martin@earthlink.net  

OCTOBER 2017  
Oct 4 -7 Hershey Swap Meet  
Oct 28  Meeting at Farrellõs Sedro 

Woolley.  Pot Luck. Costumes.  
NOVEMBER 2017  

No meeting or tour this month  ð  
DECEMBER 2017  
Dec 9 Christmas party , Denny Akerõs 

Garage. Tom and Robb 
coordinating .  

APRIL 2018  
Apr 7 -11 Meeting of the Marques, Wawona 

Hotel (Big Trees Lodge) ð 
Yosemite National Park, CA , 
Possible National Convention and 
Tour - PLEASE email or phone Bob 
Ladd or Michael Sullivan with your 
thoughts and interest.  
Bob Ladd - jbobladd@ptd.net  
(717) 269 -5508  
Michael Sullivan ð 
tenparry@yahoo.com  (805) 728 -
5317  

Apr 12 -14 Bakersfield Tour and Swap Meet  
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Skagit-Snohomish Regional 
HCCA June 24th, 2017 Meeting 
Minutes 

The meeting was called to order at 12:26 PM by 
our honorable and beneficent President Pat 
Farrell at the Pancake Haus, in Edmonds, WA. 
 
We wish to thank Robb Johnson and Tom 
Brethauer for arranging our tour and meeting 
location today.   
 
There were 21 members and no guests present. 
 
Minutes:  A move was made by Vicki Markley 
to approve the minutes as printed in the May 
newsletter. The motion was seconded by 
Donna McGinnis and passed. 
 
Treasurer's Report:  Report given by Vicki 
Markley and the club is solvent.  
 
Sunshine Committee Report: 
A card was sent to Frank Hurley and also Chris 
Brewer. We wish them both a speedy recovery. 
 
Old business:  
Vicki Markley reported that there was no new 
news at this time to report on the clubs old 
records. 
Mike Martin reported that there were 23 cars 
and 51 people registered at this time for the 
Skagit/Snohomish Fall Tour. 
 
New Business: 
The Modoc 1 & 2-cylinder invitational tour will be 
held June 26-29 in Alturis, CA. Pat & Merrily 
Farrell will be attending with their 1911 7 
Passenger Stanley. 
 
Merrily Farrell moved to adjourn the meeting. 
Meeting adjourned at 12:37 PM. Seconded by  
Vicki Markley. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Elaine Ellis, Secretary 

 
Pancake Tour Recap 
Leisurely is the best way that I can describe the 
tour agenda for the Pancake tour in Edmonds 
that would end up at the Pancake Haus for our 
June business meeting. Perhaps it was because 

of the name or just that the eager beavers were 
off to the big city to bask in the sea of humanity 
that shows up to observe and participate in the 
Greenwood Car Show, of which a few of our 
members partook. Ours was a different path and 
we made the most of that beautiful sunshine-
laden day. We had no official departure time and 
stuck to that, which worked out well for Joe and 
Colleen Davies who took the first 238th St. turn 
(because co-tour captain Tom forgot there were 
two lights in rapid succession that both turn onto 
a different 238th St., and the first one doesnôt get 
you to the church on time! A big thank you goes 
out to Faith Community Church for permitting us 
to use their parking lot. 

 
Across from Faith Community Church, where 
we met and parked trailers prior to the tour, this 
was across the street. Peace and tranquility be 
with our tour, baby! And it was. 
 

 
Robb & Julie Johnsonôs 1912 Model T touring 
car, after a winter of tweaking, ran exceedingly 
well with a full complement of passengers. Robb 
canôt wait to get those wire wheels off of there. 



 

 

 
President Pat, eager to depart, gave us his 
best impression, but we werenôt scared one bit. 

 
While we waited, Pat couldnôt resist showing 
off his 1909 Kissel Karôs big 50 hp engine  

 
Krukeburgôs Botanical Gardens newly added 
water effect was both peaceful and tranquil. 

 
The area where this water effect is now, was 
once a strawberry field. 

 
Mike Yeakel at the botanical garden describing 
to Howard Musolf, XI how a tiny acorn can 
become a huge tree! Howard wasnôt buying it. 
 

 
Daviesô 1911 Model T Roadster and 
Johnsonsô touring in the background, at 
Krukebergôs Botanical Gardens. 
 
Dr. Krukeberg was head of the Botany 
Department at the University of Washington for 
many years and he and his wife donated the 
house and 2.5 acres of land where they lived for 
many years to the city of Edmonds. They 
planted many different plant species for others 
to view and enjoy. This garden should be 
available to visit for many years to come and 
was worth the visit. 



 

 

 
Some of the nice driving we were able to enjoy 
in and around Edmonds, always fairly close to 
Puget Sound. 

 
Julie Johnson absorbing the sunshine in front 
of Farrellsô Kissel Kar 

 
Some of us did quite a bit of exploring at 
Kuckebergôs Botanical Garden. Needless to say 
Pat was enjoying himself just monkeying around 
with the kids. 

 
This is Pat as a youngster playing with some 
neighbors. Guess cars and monkeying around 
never go out of style with Pat! 


